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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 10th November 2021 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs John Freeman (JF) (Chairman), Peter Wilkinson (PW), Gary Williams (GW), Roger Moss (RM).

In attendance: Cllr Iain Lasseter (IL)


Absent: Cllrs Gillian Edwards (GE) and Julian Bland (JB)
E25.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.

E26.
Attendance as noted above.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Adrian Morgan and were approved  

E27.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.

E28.
Minutes of the meeting held on 15th September 2021 were approved.
E29.
Russet Road Play Park.  A report on the current position with the Pay Park Project was received.  It was noted that grant applications have still to be made to source the balance of funding required for the project.  It was agreed that a meeting of the Play Park Project Group plus Cllr Lasseter and Fiona Dunning (CWaC Localities Officer) be arranged to prepare grant applications.

E30.
Remembrance Sunday.  A report on preparations for Remembrance Sunday arrangements was received.  The Memorial Bench will be Dedicated by the Vicar at 2:00pm followed by the Parade to St Mary’s with wreaths being laid at the War Memorial prior to the service in church at 3:00pm.  There will then be refreshments after the service in Church House.  Bill Reynolds has been asked to cut the ribbon to officially open the bench.  The surrounds of the bench will be tidied up with suitable planting by AM and GW.  GW to check with AM that volunteers to make/serve refreshments have been organised. 

E31.
Christmas Arrangements.  It was noted that Northwich Town Council have been asked to obtain replacement Lighting Column Christmas Lights for the Lime Avenue shops area as per their revised quote and to install the Christmas lights around the village.  It was also noted that the Christmas Trees will be delivered on Saturday 20th November in conjunction with Cuddington PC.  It was agreed that the Switch-on Event will take place at Lime Avenue on Friday, 26th November at 4:30pm but that, as Covid cases in Weaverham are quite high at the moment, we should not invite school choirs this year.  
E32.
Bonfire and Fireworks Event.  A report on the Bonfire and Fireworks event was received and it was noted that the number of spectators was higher than usual but all were well behaved, better installation of bin liners in the litter bins on the field is needed as well as more volunteers to help with the set-up and take-down/litter pick.  It was agreed that the Clerk discuss with our contractor including roping off the Safety Zone in their contract for the event.  It was also noted that the Clerk has booked Nemisis for next year’s event on Saturday, 5th November 2022 for a display at 6:30pm and has also requested a quote for a slightly longer display.
E33. 
Trees.  It was noted that the Clerk is in discussions with Cuddington PC and Acton Bridge PC regarding obtaining some free tree saplings for planting in the village and possible sites for the trees were identified (see below).  It was also noted that a large bough has fallen from a tree in the Plantation and that the tree was found to be rotten.  The Clerk has arranged for our contractor to remove the fallen bough and to fell the rotten tree.  The Clerk had liaised with CWaC Tree Officers as the tree is the subject of a TPO.
E34.
Planters and Flower Beds.  It was agreed to investigate planting a suitable tree in the centre of each circular bed on Lime Avenue with slow-growing evergreen shrubs around them to minimise on-going maintenance.
E35.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday, 9th February 2022.

Meeting finished at 8:14pm.

Possible sites for trees:
· Plantation

· Lake House Field

· Russet Road Play Park

· Seat on Wallerscote Road

· Pinfold

· Wallerscote Road Field

· Hazel Drive Green

Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

